
 Rotary’s Four Way Test of the things we think, say or do: 
1.) Is it the TRUTH?  2.) Is it FAIR to all concerned?  3.) Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?  4.) Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned? 

The San Antonio Northeast Rotary Club will meet on Tuesday, January 28th at 
The Magic Time Machine in The Mine Shaft Saloon 
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         UPCOMING PROGRAMS 
   

February 4th Lisa Michelle,  
  No Strings Attached 
 

February 11th Fulya Seker, 
  Raindrop Foundation  
 

February 18th Brian Purcell, the Texas Highway Man 
 

February 25th Club Assembly / Board Meeting 
 

March 3rd Gary Poole,    
  San Antonio Botanical Garden 

JANUARY IS 

Our program this evening will be a Club 
Assembly followed by a Board of Directors 
Meeting.  A Club Assembly is an 
opportunity for all club members to reflect 
on and discuss club issues. Club 
assemblies allow club members to: 

¶ Brainstorm ideas for projects and 
activities 

¶ Review the clubôs strengths, opportunities, and 
      weaknesses 

¶ Set goals and develop action plans 

¶ Coordinate committee activities 

¶ Learn more about Rotary and its programs 

A sheet will be going around the room this 
evening for club members to sign-up for a 
date to arrange for our guest speaker 
through the rest of the Rotary year.  
Please contact Dan Clark if you have any 
questions.   

Birthdays & Anniversaries  
 

We do not have any birthdays or anniversaries to report 
this week. 

Incoming RI president announces 2020-21 
presidential theme 
by Ryan Hyland  
 

Rotary International 
President-elect Holger 
Knaack is encouraging 
Rotarians to seize the 
many opportunities 
Rotary offers to enrich 
their lives and the 
communities they 
serve. 
 

Knaack, a member of 
the Rotary Club of 
Herzogtum Lauenburg
-Mºlln, Germany, revealed the 2020-21 presidential 
theme, Rotary Opens Opportunities, to incoming district 
governors at the Rotary International Assembly in San 
Diego, California, USA, on 20 January. 
 

Rotary isnôt just a club for people to join, but rather ñan 
invitation to endless opportunities,ò said Knaack, who 
becomes president on 1 July. He emphasized that Rotary 
creates pathways for members to improve their lives and 
the lives of those they help through service projects. 
 

ñWe believe that our acts of service, big and small, create 
opportunities for people who need our help,ò Knaack said. He 
added that Rotary creates leadership opportunities and gives 
members the chance to travel the world to put their service ideas 
into action and make lifelong connections. ñEverything we do 
opens another opportunity for someone, somewhere,ò said 
Knaack. 
 

Knaack also urged members to embrace change so Rotary can 
expand and thrive. Rather than setting a specific target for 
increasing the number of members, Knaack said heôs asking 
clubs and districts to think about how to grow in a sustainable 
and organic way. He wants clubs to focus on keeping current 
members engaged and adding new members who are the right 
fit for their club.   
 

President-elect Knaack said that ñwe will capture this moment to 
grow Rotary, making it stronger, more adaptable, and even more 
aligned with our core values.ò 
 

ñWe need to stop thinking of new members as people we can 
mark down as statistics and then forget about,ò Knaack said. 
ñEvery new member changes us a little bit. That person brings a 
new perspective, new experiences. We need to embrace this 
constant renewal. We will grow stronger as we learn from new 
members.ò 
 

Knaack pointed to Rotaryôs Action Plan as a compass that can 
guide clubs as they evolve. He recommended that every club 
have a strategic plan meeting at least once a year. At that 
meeting, clubs should ask where they want to be in five years 
and how they can bring more value to their members. 
 

Knaack also wants to see more women in leadership roles and 
see Rotaractors play an integral role in how new clubs are 
formed and run. He encouraged district leaders to create new 
club models and rethink what it means to be in Rotary, and allow 
young people to be the architects of these new clubs. 
 

ñWe have to be open to new approaches, and creating unique 
clubs for younger people is just part of the solution,ò said 
Knaack. ñLet Rotaractors decide what kind of Rotary experience 
works best for them. These young people are bright, energetic, 
and they get things done.ò 
 

In stressing the need for Rotary members to embrace change, 
Knaack noted that time wonôt slow down for Rotary: ñWe will not 
let rapid change defeat us. We will capture this moment to grow 
Rotary, making it stronger, more adaptable, and even more 
aligned with our core values.ò 



 

 

 
 

Not just one hour a week,  
 

    but a way of life.  
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Membership 
dues for the 
time period 
from January 1, 2020 through June 30, 
2020 were due on December 20th and are 
now past due.  If you have not yet paid 
your dues, please contact club treasurer 
Becky Robles AS SOON AS POSSIBLE.  

Wednesday, January 29th - 4:00 p.m. 
Madison High School Interact Club meeting 
Madison High School Library 
5005 Stahl Rd. 
San Antonio, TX  78247 
 

Thursday, January 30, 2020 - 6:00 p.m. - 9:30 p.m. 
11th Annual Western BBQ Night and Dance 
GRASP Senior Center 
250 Donalan Dr. 
Converse, TX  78109 
 

February 8th - 8:30 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. 
Rotary Leadership Institute (RLI) 
Spring Creek United Methodist Church 
28970 Old Fredericksburg Road 
Boerne, TX  78106 
 

Wednesday, February 12th - 4:00 p.m. 
Madison High School Interact Club meeting 
Madison High School Library 
5005 Stahl Rd. 
San Antonio, TX  78247 
 

Wednesday, February 26th - 4:00 p.m. 
Madison High School Interact Club 
meeting 
Madison High School Library 
5005 Stahl Rd. 
San Antonio, TX  78247 
 

February 27, 2020 through March 1, 2020 
Lone Star P.E.T.S. 
Hyatt Regency DFW 
2334 North International Parkway 
Dallas, TX  75261 
 

March 21, 2020 
Rotary Day SA 
More details to follow 

Club president Mike Canales poses for a photo 
with Miranda Peralta, center, and Noelia 
Vermeer after their presentation about their 
experiences at RYLA (Rotary Youth Leadership 
Awards) at our meeting last week.  

We were pleased to have our Assistant Governor 
Jan King joint us for our meeting last week.  Janôs  
and her husband Joe smiled for the camera at 
last weekôs meeting.  

11th Annual  
Western BBQ Night & Dance 
hosted by the Greater Randolph Area 
Services Program (GRASP), the 
Randolph Metrocom Rotary Club and 
the San Antonio Northeast Rotary Club will be held  
THIS THURSDAY, January 30, 2020.  This annual event 
will take place from 6:00 p.m. - 9:30 p.m. at the GRASP 
Senior Center, 250 Donalan Dr. in Converse.   
 
We are looking for volunteers to help out with this 
community project.  A sign-up sheet will be passed around 
again tonight for club members to volunteer.  We are also 
asking for club members to donate small items that can 
be used as prizes for Bingo.  If you have any questions 
regarding this event, please contact Jay Higginson at (210) 
658-6351 or jayh57@gmail.com 

Rotary in the cities being presented in the Big Game this Sunday 
 

As we have done in years past, with the Big Game being played this Sunday, we thought 
we would share with you some information regarding Rotaryôs presence in the two cities 
being represented - San Francisco and Kansas City.   
 

The San Francisco Rotary Club was the second Rotary club in world, charted in 1908.   
The City by the Bay is home to no less that 13 Rotary clubs.  Rotary clubs in San 
Francisco are part of Rotary District 5150.  San Francisco has hosted four Rotary 
International Conventions - 1915, 1938, 1947 and 1977.  There have also been four RI presidents that call San Francisco home - 
Almon Roth 1930-1931; Charles Wheeler 1943-1944; H.J. Brunnier  1952-1953; and Stan McCaffrey 1981-1982. 
 

Paul P. Harris, a Chicago attorney, who started a club called "Rotary" in 1905, had worked in San Francisco in 1891. Before 
starting a law practice in Chicago, Harris traveled the United States and shipped out twice to Europe over a five year period. In 
San Francisco he worked for The San Francisco Chronicle. 
 

The Kansas City Rotary Club was the 13th Rotary club, being charted in 1910.  There are eight Rotary clubs in Kansas City, 
Missouri and three in Kansas City, Kansas.  The clubs in Missouri are part of Rotary District 6040 while the Rotary clubs in 
Kansas are part of Rotary District 5710.  Kansas City has hosted two Rotary International Conventions, the first in 1918 and the 
second in 1985.  The Kansas City, Missouri, Rotary Club has had two of its members become RI President, Russell F. Greiner in  
1913 and Harold M. Havens in 1922.   
 

Bob Gees, President of Club 13 (Rotary Club of Kansas City) in 1923-24, felt there was a need for a camp for the youth of 
Kansas City. He and his wife acquired 40 acres east of Unity Farm on Colbern Road and, in 1928, the Gees placed the land in a 
Trust and granted Club 13 exclusive use of it in perpetuity for activities in service to youth. The first to use the camp was a group 
of 32 boys in July 1925.   In 2010, the Rotary Youth Camp hosted nearly 1,500 summer campers and 5,000 off-season campers 
from many area schools, religious groups and scouting organizations. 


